
Principalôs Message 

 
How timely that the virtue for this month is 

FORGIVENESS, not only because we are in 

the season of Lent but also because it is an 

important cornerstone of our faith and one that 

Jesus modeled for us in his life and death. We 

are reminded that forgiveness is a gift to our-

selves as we let go of the burden of resentment 

when we forgive another person and itôs a gift 

to our children when we teach and model it to 

them. This month our Holy Child community 

will be exploring ways to demonstrate the 

virtue of forgiveness. 

 

Holy Child Honour Roll 
 

In the spirit of academic excellence, Holy 

Child will be recognizing the hard work and 

efforts of our top academic achievers. We are 

rewarding those students in the school who 

have achieved an overall average of eighty per

-cent or above with a medal per term. A silver 

medal will be awarded for term 1 and a gold 

medal will be awarded for term 2, if the stu-

dent continues to achieve over 80 percent. The 

Honour Roll presentations will take place on 

Friday April 1 at 9:00 am in the Holy Child 

gym. Parents are welcome to attend. 

 

March Break 
 

March Break runs from Monday March 14th 

to Friday March 18th inclusive. There are no 

classes during this week. Classes resume on 

Monday March 21. We wish everyone a safe 

and happy March Break. 

 

Holy Child Spring Bazaar 

 
Holy Child will hold a Spring Bazaar in the 

Humberwood Centreôs Great Hall on Saturday 

April 2, 2016 from 10:00am to 2:00 pm. Any 

one interested in purchasing a table to sell 

items, please contact Mrs. Karen Ewing at 

(647) 242-2381. All are welcome to attend 

and support our school. 

 

 

Catholic School Parent Council 

 
The next CSPC meeting will take place on 

Wednesday April 6, 6:45 pm. All are wel-

come to attend.   

 

Student Information Update  

  

Please ensure that you inform our school of 

any changes to contact information, such as 

address and telephone numbers. This allows 

the school to contact you promptly should 

the need arise. 

 

Are You Moving? 

  

An enrolment letter was sent home in early 

February asking if your child(ren) will be 

returning to Holy Child in September 2016. 

We still have some forms that have not been 

returned. Parents are asked to complete the 

information and return the form to the school 

at your earliest convenience. This will assist 

in the planning of next yearôs classes.  Your 

help in this regard is appreciated. 

 

Kindergarten Registration 

 
Kindergarten Registration began for all Ele-

mentary Schools on Wednesday, January 13, 

2016 at 10:00 am EST.  

Parents/guardians with children born in 2012 

or earlier and who will be enrolling in Kin-

dergarten, have the opportunity to apply on-

line using the ñStudent On-line Admission 

and Registrationò platform known as 

S.O.A.R. and found at the following link: 

http://soar.tcdsb.org  
Parents will be able to complete an applica-

tion for registration from the convenience of 

their own home, a public library, or any-
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Important Numbers 

Holy Child School:  

416-393-5433 

St. Benedict Catholic Church: 416-

743-3830 

Humberwood Community Centre: 

416-394-5700 

McCauley Daycare Centre:  

416-394-4766 

Public Health Department:  

416-338-7600 

R. J. McCarthy School Uniforms: 

416-593-6900 

Police Services: 416-808-2300 

TCDSB Security : 416-229-5360 
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where there is internet access, 24 hours a day. The on-line appli-

cation also offers access to translations in different languages 

with built-in help functions and features.  

As part of the registration process, school staff will meet with 

parents.  These meetings may be scheduled on the electronic ap-

plication or in person at the school.  During the meeting, school 

staff will verify the original documentation required for registra-

tion. This consists of a Baptismal Certificate, Birth Certificate 

and/or Passport, Immunization record, proof of residence and 

Application for Direction of School support.  

Applications to register children in grades other than Kindergar-

ten can also be completed on the online S.O.A.R. application. 

Please share this information with any parents/guardians with 

school aged children in the community. As in previous years, an 

extensive promotional campaign will be launched throughout the 

City of Toronto, with paid advertisements in the local media, 

posters in public centers, through the board website and on ban-

ners for display on school property. For further information, 

please contact our school office at (416) 393-5433.  For general 

inquires or further information you may contact 416-222-8282 

extension 5314 or visit our website at www.tcdsb.org. 

 

School Supervision  

 
Our school supervision begins at 8:10 am in the school yard. Par-

ents should not drop their children off prior to 8:10 am as students 

will be unsupervised until the teacher on duty arrives.  

Our school day ends at 2:50 pm. Parents are reminded to 

please pick your children up on time if they are not being 

bussed home. For the older students, parents are encouraged 

to have them go straight home after dismissal as there is no fur-

ther supervision provided. Your cooperation in this matter is 

greatly appreciated.  

 

Toronto Public Library 

 
Parents are reminded that students who use the Toronto Public 

Library facilities after school hours are not supervised by Holy 

Child staff. The library staff are busy providing services to their 

patrons, which does not include student supervision. Parents are 

encouraged to have their children go home immediately after our 

2:50 pm dismissal to avoid any challenges that might occur from 

being in an unsupervised environment after school hours. Your 

cooperation in this important matter is greatly appreciated. 

 

Parents Calling to Speak to their Child 
 

Recently we have had a number of parents who have called the 

school requesting to speak to their child. Please understand that 

this is a disruption to the learning environment of all children in 

the class. We are happy to take a message and have your child 

return your call during the nutrition break. However, we will not 

call a child out of class unless it is an emergency situation. Thank 

you for your cooperation and your understanding. 

 

Lateness and Absenteeism and Pick-up 
 

Please ensure that students arrive at school in time for the 8:30 am 

bell to avoid being late. Late occurrences must be recorded on the 

studentôs attendance profile. Dismissal time is 2:50 pm.  Parents 

are requested to please be on time to pick up students who do not 

take the bus. It is the responsibility of the parent/guardian to noti-
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fy the school if your child will be absent. Please call (416) 393-

5433 and indicate the name of the child, teacher and reason 

the child is absent on our answering machine. Attendance 

calls are time consuming and our office may not be able to 

contact you promptly. We can avoid a safety risk to your 

child if you call us when you know your child wonôt be attending 

school. 

 

Lunch Drop-off Procedures 

 
Students lunches delivered to the school for can be placed in the 

green bin outside the office, labeled with the name of the student. 

Parents should write a note in their childôs agenda to inform the 

teacher of which recess time the studentôs lunch will be deliv-

ered. Your child can come to the office to pick up their lunch at 

that recess time.  Please indicate either the first nutrition break at 

10:15 am or the second nutrition break 12:35 pm. The office will 

not be interrupting class time to inform students of lunch deliver-

ies.  Thank you for your kind cooperation. 

 

Holy Child Athletics 
 

The Holy Childôs boys and girls basketball teams displayed ex-

cellent skill and sportsmanship as they competed in their divi-

sional and regional tournaments that were held in February. Con-

gratulations to the team members and their coaches for their hard 

work and dedication and on a great performance. 

 

International Womenôs Day 

 
The Toronto Catholic District School Board approved a motion 

last year to proclaim March 8th each year as International Wom-

enôs Day. This global celebration, focusing on equity and social 

justice, reflects our own vision that equity, diversity, accessibility 

and inclusivity are integral to the Catholic community. 

 

Board Approves Multi-Year Recovery Plan 
 

At the February 18, 2016 meeting of the Board, the Board of 

Trustees approved option 3 which proposes budget reductions 

totaling $28.4 million spread out over the next three years with 

the objective of not increasing the accumulated deficit in each 

year, and eliminating the accumulated deficit in the 3rd and final 

year of the Multi-Year Recovery Plan. The Board also approved 

a recommendation for the Director of Education to quantify addi-

tional cost pressures identified in the report, and address the $3.7 

million additional bussing transportation costs for a total required 

expenditure reduction of $32.1 million in the annual budget plan-

ning and consultation process. Option 3 was selected by 47% of 

those who responded to the online survey. 

 

The MYRP is being submitted to the Ministry of Education at the 

end of February. A detailed budget consultation plan is in devel-

opment and will be presented to the board for approval in March. 

Please stay tuned for details on how you can be involved in 

providing input into the budget setting process. www.tcdsb.org  

 

Registration Now Open 

 


